Department Chair Meeting Minutes

College of Arts and Sciences

July 21, 2009
The meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m. on Tuesday, July 21, 2009.  Dr. Vagn K. Hansen, Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences, presided.  Department Chairs present:  Ms. Chiong-Yiao Chen, Dr. Paul Kittle, Dr. Michael Moeller with Dr. Brent Olive, Dr. Bill Huddleston with Dr. Gregory Pitts, Dr. Phil Bridgmon, Dr. Ron Smith, Dr. Robert Garfrerick, Mr. Scott Infanger for Dr. Craig Christy, Dr. Greg Gaston for Dr. Bill Strong, Dr. Christopher Maynard, Dr. David Muse, LTC Wayne Bergeron, Dr. David McCullough, Dr. Brenda Webb, Dr. Ed Joubert, Dr. Joy Borah, and Dr. Craig Robertson.  Debbie Tubbs took the minutes.  

1.
Approval of Minutes from July 7, 2009.  The minutes were approved by consensus.

2.
Report from COAD.  

-Each college will hold a faculty meeting at the beginning of the fall semester.

-Distance Learning Contract will be updated to include both approvals of proposed courses as well as payment for the courses on the same form.

-Discussion of a possible honor award for students with transfer work.

-A standardized department chair evaluation is being looked at with the frequency of the evaluation being considered at the end of the first and third year of each appointment.

-Ways of presenting results of the campus climate survey were discussed.

3.
SACS: faculty credentials, program coordinators, and QEP.  Dr. Hansen had three handouts, one dealt with faculty credentials guidelines, the second dealt with 3.4.11 which addresses program coordination and 3.5.4 which addresses terminal degrees of faculty, and the third dealt with 3.7.1 which addresses faculty competence. He informed the department chairs that there will be a workshop for department chairs early in the fall semester to discuss these and other SACS issues.  Phil Bridgmon spoke to the department chairs regarding the Quality Enhancement Plan (QEP) and how the committee he is chairing would be requesting input on ideas for a core competency to address and seek to improve.

4.
Fall Schedule.  Dr. Hansen discussed how many closed classes he observed when helping with SOAR and the problems pre-nursing students are having in getting into courses they need.  Dr. McCullough mentioned that band students are also handicapped in that they have band practice and cannot take classes after 2:00 p.m.  Dr. Hansen mentioned that he had asked department chairs that were having trouble offering more classes and needed to advertise for adjuncts to email Debbie and Renee’ will place an advertisement in the Times Daily.  

5.
Other.  


-Distance learning and keeping track of the percentage of programs that can be taken online


-Dr. Hansen noted that it was the last department chair meeting for Dr. Bill Huddleston and Dr. Mike Moeller.  He thanked them for the excellent job they did and noted how glad he was that they would still be on campus.  They received a thunderous round of heartfelt applause.
The meeting was adjourned at 3:36 p.m.

Minutes prepared by Debbie Tubbs on July 29, 2009.

Minutes approved by Vagn K. Hansen on July 29, 2009.

Minutes will be presented to department chairs on September 1, 2009, for approval.
